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The Committee Secretary   
Portfolio Committee No. 7 – Planning and Environment   
Legislative Council   
Parliament House, Macquarie Street 
Sydney NSW 2000 
 
Via email:  PortfolioCommittee7@parliament.nsw.gov.au 
 
Dear Committee Secretary, 
 
RE: Submission to the Biodiversity Conservation Amendment (Biodiversity Offsets Scheme) Bill 
2024 
 
The NSW Farmers Association welcomes the opportunity to submit feedback on the Biodiversity 
Conservation Amendment (Biodiversity Offsets Scheme) Bill 2024. As an advocate for agricultural 
producers across the state, the NSW Farmers Association supports policies that enhance farm 
productivity, uphold landholder rights, and promote environmental sustainability. While the proposed 
Biodiversity Conservation Amendment Bill 2024 aims to address some of the key criticisms of the 
Biodiversity Offsets Scheme (BOS) it is likely to de-incentivise landholder participation in the scheme in 
some critical areas of the state.  

Biodiversity Stewardship Agreements (Schedule 1[5]-[8]) 

The amendments introduce new consultation and approval requirements for biodiversity stewardship 
agreements. Although these changes seek to improve oversight and ensure effective biodiversity 
outcomes, they also present challenges for landholders. 

A primary concern is the potential increase in bureaucratic demands associated with entering into 
biodiversity stewardship agreements. The additional requirements for consultation and approval could 
lead to delays and increased administrative costs, which may deter farmers from participating in the 
BOS. Many farmers operate on tight margins and have limited resources to navigate complex regulatory 
processes.  

Given these challenges, there is a real risk that the proposed changes could deter landholders from 
engaging with the BOS. The scheme's success depends on the voluntary participation of landholders 
who are willing to set aside productive land for biodiversity conservation. There is already a strong 
perception amongst landholders that the BOS is cumbersome and prohibitively time consuming. Any 
additional layers of complexity without sufficient support for landholders will further diminish the 
scheme's effectiveness. 

As part of the review of the BOS, provisions should be considered for financial or technical support to 
assist farmers in meeting the new requirements without imposing undue costs or delays. By offering 
adequate support, the government can encourage greater participation in the BOS enhancing both 
conservation outcomes and the sustainability of agricultural operations in NSW.   






